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For 2022, Prince of Peace had originally budgeted to have a deficit of $66,966.00. Instead, we ended the year with a deficit of $47,910.00. 
Even though contributions in 2022 were down from the expected amount by $17,674.00, expenses were also down by $36,731.00, primarily due to the absence of a full-time pastor. Additionally, the budget included $10,000.00 of capital improvements that were paid for with funds from Misty Hollow. The combination of all these factors allowed for a decrease in the overall deficit of $19,056.00.
No special donations or governments funds were received in 2022.

For 2023, we are budgeting a deficit of $44,549.00. This amount was possible with the expectation of having a part time pastor for 9 months and a full-time pastor for 3 months, allowing for a savings of at least $60,000.00. A decrease from 2022 actual amounts in the property maintenance expenses by $5,000.00, in program committees’ expenses by almost $6,000.00 and in program ministry by $2,500.00.  Another factor that helped to reduce the deficit for 2023 was an increase in the contribution from the Pre-School to the church by $12,000.00. 
All these factors helped offset the projected decrease of $46,000.00 from last year’s budget in pledges and other expected contributions for 2023.
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